
Dear Lester Prairie Bulldogs,

During the 2023 Legislative session, the Minnesota Reading to
Ensure Academic Development (READ) Act was passed and signed
into law. The goal of the READ Act is to have every child in
Minnesota reading at or above grade level and to support multilingual learners and students who
receive special education services in achieving their individualized reading goals. The READ Act
includes many requirements for school districts. One of those requirements is that districts must
provide evidence-based training on reading instruction to all teachers who teach reading. Lester
Prairie PreK-6, EL, and SPED teachers will begin the required training in the 2024-25 school year.
Middle and High School teachers will begin the required training in the 2025-26 school year.

To make time for the training next year, Lester Prairie Schools will be doing 4 early-release days for
grades PreK-6. The rest of the training will be completed on the End-of-Quarter early dismissals
and the February 14 Staff Development day. Kids Depot child care will be available at the daily rate
for families that need it.

Here's a link to the calendar on our website: https://www.lp.k12.mn.us/page/4044

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me!

Sincerely,
Superintendent Melissa Radeke

https://www.lp.k12.mn.us/page/4044


We have been spoiled by this unusual winter we've experienced. With little snow, traveling has
been easy. While we may all hope for an early spring, Mother Nature might have a different
plan. We may still need to have an eLearning day before the end of the school year. The
following are the expectations for an eLearning day if we do need to use one.

COMMUNICATION:
Families will receive notification via School Messenger regarding the eLearning Day.
The eLearning Day will also be communicated on the District Facebook, Twitter, and
website; television stations WCCO, KSTP, KARE, and FOX; and KDUZ/KARP radio
stations.

ATTENDANCE:
Attendance will be taken on eLearning Days.

PreK-3 students will be marked present by completing the assigned Choice Boards
located in Google Classroom or their Take Home folder sent home prior to the event.
Teacher office hours will be 8:30-12:00 and 12:30-2:00.

Grades 4-6 students will be marked present by attending classes virtually through
Google Meets and completing assigned work



8:30-9:00 Morning Meeting
9:30-11:00 Math
11:00-12:00 Office Hours
12:00-12:30 Lunch
12:30-2:00 English Language Arts

Grades 7-12 students will be marked present by attending classes through Google
Meets. Attendance will be verified for each class. Students who do not participate in
planned activities are considered absent for those class(es) and are reported as absent just
as if they were not present for an on-campus class.
1st period: 8:15-9:05
2nd period: 9:10-10:00
3rd period: 10:05-10:55
4th period: 11:00-11:50
Lunch: 11:50-12:20
5th period 12:20-1:10
6th period 1:15-2:05
7th period 2:10-3:00

Students that do not have internet access, must have their parents call in and notify the
school before 8:15 am. It will be considered an excused absence and there will be an alternative
assignment given to the student the next day the student is in the building. The student will have
3 days to complete the assignment and be counted as in attendance for the eLearning Day. The
absence will be unexcused if the assignment is not turned in within 3 days.

I believe one of the biggest obstacles senior high school athletes face is the last game of the
season. Whether the season has been successful or not, the abrupt nature of how all high school
sports end is something not to take lightly. For many senior athletes, years and countless hours
have been spent training, eating right and making sure they are prepared for the next contest. Then,
in one fleeting moment, when the clock hits zero of that final game, it’s over. This can be a lot for a
17 or 18 year old to deal with mentally and emotionally. However, I am always impressed by the
resiliency of these athletes. They may mope around for a day or two, but then realize that the world
didn’t stop because their high school athletic career is over. They always manage to find a way to
work through this mentally taxing and emotional time in their life and move on. These are
invaluable life lessons that are best learned through experience. This is why I have always been a
proponent of students being involved in activities in high school.
Congratulations and best of luck to all our Bulldog Senior Athletes!!

The guidance department has teamed with the social studies department to bring the Minnesota
Career Information System (MCIS) to all high school students. This month the 7th graders have



begun developing their electronic career portfolio and will continue throughout the rest of the
school year. Activities have included interest inventory surveys, job satisfaction interviews, and
career cluster exploration. If you have a seventh-grader, ask them about their career findings. We
certainly have many exciting career ambitions at LPHS!





Click here for the latest Ruff Ruff Report.

Does the School District have your most current contact
information?
The School District uses the School Messenger Alert System to
inform parents of school closings, late starts, early outs, and
emergencies. Please make sure we have your current contact
information so you receive our communications!

Community members can sign up to receive our inclement weather and emergency messages
using a form on our website under the Community tab or click here.

Dates to Know:
March 22: End of 3rd Quarter 11:30 dismissal

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p40c_7MxTgo
https://www.lp.k12.mn.us/page/4081


March 29 - April 1: Spring Break - no school
April 15: Regular School Board Mtg 5:45pm

Next School Board Meeting: Monday, April 15 at 5:45pm
in the Media Center
Please visit the School Board tab on our website to view upcoming
Board Meeting agendas.
https://www.lp.k12.mn.us/page/2452

Do you have any comments or feedback to share?
We would love to hear from you because your voice is important to us. Please click on the Google
Form below. Thank you!

Comments and Feedback
We would love to hear your thoughts and/or feedback about our school district. Please 
include your contact information so we can follow up with you.

Sign in to Google to save your progress. Learn more

* Indicates required question

It is the mission of ISD 424 to develop every learner to the learner's maximum potential, to
succeed and continue to learn in a changing world.

https://www.lp.k12.mn.us/page/2452
https://accounts.google.com/AccountChooser?continue=https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd9eptLGbzwQIr-1hWLT0QZKz-hW1tMbfnRGr2OPb564_ChjQ/viewform&service=wise


Lester Prairie Schools

Email: radeke@lp.k12.mn.us
Website: https://www.lp.k12.mn.us
Location: 131 Hickory Street North, Lester Prairie, MN, USA
Phone: 320-395-2521
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/lp424
Twitter: @LPBulldogs424
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